Public Safety Committee Meeting
June 27, 2019

The Public Safety Committee met Thursday, June 27, 2019, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall Conference
Room, 17 S. 8th. Present were Committee Members John Uden, Kathy Wilcox, and Jeff
Erlenbusch. Excused was Ken Gardner. Also present was: Human Resources Officer/Recorder

Linda Wilkins.

Chairperson Uden called the meeting to order.

1. Request of Citizens
None
2. Committee Member Comments

Chairperson Uden removed #4 New Business Items A and B from the agenda. The
ordinance was approved by Council. The parking signs on the west side of the 100
and 200 blocks of South Strevell was requested to be removed from the agenda and
reconsidered at a later date following street improvements.

3. Unfinished Business

A. Re-address fireworks issues.
Committee Member Erlenbusch will be on the next Fair Board Agenda, the

county commissioners want to have the boards input.

B. Review and recommendation of Miles City Police Policy Manual.
Human Resources Officer Wilkins explained to the committee that MMIA had
reviewed the Police Manual for the City’s insurance renew. MMIA requested
the manual be made gender neutral and any polices specific to Personnel Policy
be removed, these revisions have been made to the manual. Revisions that have
been made since the manual was published in 2008 have been inserted. Chief
Colombik has a policy for Active Shooter that will be inserted into the manual at
a later date. The manual has been reviewed by City Attorney Rice.

**Committee Member Erlenbusch moved to accept the Police Policy Manual
as reviewed and recommends forwarding it to Council for acceptance,
seconded by Committee Member Wilcox. On roll call vote the motion passed
3-0.

4. New Business

A. Review Ordinance No. 1335 an Ordinance amending Chapter 15 of the Code of
Ordinances of Miles City, MT, with regard to the enforcement of nuisances. —
Removed from Agenda

B. Review recommendation of citizen for installing No Parking signs on west side
on 100 and 200 blocks of So. Strevell for protection of children accessing



Wibaux Park — Removed from agenda

S. Adjournment

**Committee Member Erlenbusch moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by
Committee Member Wilcox and passed unanimously, 3-0.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:12 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

John t"Uden'.‘C‘liaimers(m Linda Wilkins, Recorder




